
  

  
  

  

CAAC ATHLETIC DIRECTOR MEETING MINUTES 

February 17, 2021 – Holt High School 

 

 

Schools Represented: Charlotte, Dewitt, East Lansing, Eaton Rapids, Fowlerville, 

Grand Ledge, Haslett, Holt, Ionia, Lansing Eastern, Lansing Everett, Lansing 

Sexton, Mason, Okemos, Portland, St. Johns, Waverly, Williamston. 

 

Absent: Lansing Catholic  

 

The minutes from January 13, 2021 meeting were approved. 

 

The MHSAA League and Conference zoom meeting was reviewed. A preview of 

the MHSAA Rep council meetings of March 26th and May 2-3 was shared and 

topics discussed. Survey results were also shared. 

 

The CAAC is in the third year of our current division alignment. According to our 

by-laws it is time begin the process of possible re-alignment. The group feels 

secure the divisions are currently in a good place and schools feels competitive 

and secure in the current configuration. A motion was made by St. Johns and 

seconded by Haslett to remain in our current configuration for the next 4 years. 

Motion carries 18-1. 

 

The CAAC received a letter of interest from Parma-Western High School to join the 

CAAC for the fall of 2022 Tom Hunt and Brian Osborn met with representative from 

Parma-Western. No letter of application has been received.  

 

The group discussed the shortage of officials and will address any schedule 

changes within the division meetings. 

 

Pre and post-game procedures were discussed keeping Covid protocols and 

sportsmanship at the forefront. No league wide procedure was suggested or 



agreed upon. The group trusts the home school to identify and communicate any 

procedures. 

Format for the Senior Scholar Athlete Ceremony was discussed. The possibility to 

hire an outside firm to handle the media presentation was identified as a possibility. 

Nikki Norris will talk with ELPS local access coordinator for assistance. 

 

The group adjourned into division meetings. Basketball schedules were adjusted to 

accommodate officials. 

 

All Athletic Directors were reminded to get all spring and fall schedules to 

appropriate assignors. 

 

Next Meeting, March 10, 2021 - TBD. 


